
Society of American Archivists, University of Texas at Austin Student Chapter


Rio Grande River Valley Trip

For More Information about Our Trip Visit: http://www.ischool.utexas.edu/~saa/mexico.html
In May of 2008, the University of Texas chapter of SAA traveled to the US-Mexico border to expand our breadth and understanding of the archival enterprise through an exploration of diverse and intercultural environments.  George Gause, of UT-Pan American, showed us a wide variety of archival settings and practices.

Edinburg, Texas

The Margaret H. McAllen Memorial Archives, Museum of South West Texas History

Host: Barbara Stokes, Senior Curator of Archives, Collections, and Programs

Primary Holdings: Photographs and historical documents of Southwest Texas.

Challenges: 

· Many photos need digital restoration, but there is no one capable of that work;

· Organizing photos so that they can be searched by person, location, and subject; 

· Deciding which photographs offered for donation should be scanned and returned;

· Housing oversized, framed and/or decaying photographs.

University of Texas - Pan American Archives

Host: George Gause, Special Collections Librarian

Primary Holdings: Primary source materials from local businesses and individuals including nineteenth century documents concerning Mexico’s wars with Texas and the United States.

Challenges:

· Housing current holdings and new acquisitions; 

· Defining/Re-defining the collection strategy as materials are offered for donation.

Reynosa, Mexico

Archivo Municipal de Reynosa


Host: Adolfo Gramlich, Head Archivist

Primary Holdings: 18th century Spanish government and military documents and mayoral records since 2004. They only collect paper documents.

Challenges:

· Processing 1500 Spanish colonial and military documents with no previous organization;

· Understanding documents with antique vocabulary and spelling; 

· Housing the records of each governor at the end of his or her term.

Conclusion
Specific challenges vary, but obtaining adequate space for current holdings and new acquisitions is an ongoing challenge for the staff of all the archives visited. The themes of preservation and access were also reiterated throughout the trip.


To learn more about SAA-UT, visit our website, http://www.ischool.utexas.edu/~saa,

or email saa@ischool.utexas.edu!

